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Issue 05 – 29th May 2020 

Weekly Wrap-Up Newsletter   

The weekly wrap newsletter is a platform for staff to be updated on the happenings in all PIUs and PMU 

on the progress of projects CAUSE implemented in various communities  but also a space of  interaction 

between staff and management.  

The CAUSE Mission Virtual Wrap-Up Meeting  has successfully ended this week  on a high note.  Various issues 

has been discussed during the meeting as per the Aide Memoire. The meeting has been attended by respective 

PIUs supervisors and representatives from the government and the city council. The meeting was chaired by World 

Bank Task Team who are connected via Video Conferencing (VC)/WebEx from numerous locations.  

Virtual Meeting Wrap Up ended Successfully   

New footpath for Noro Market  

The upgrading of Noro market has been completed. The final task is the drainage system and installation of water pipes.  The next in line is the construction 

of footpath around the market. Already demarcation is going on with digging of trenches. The  footpath once completed will improvise the market but also 

help people in Noro in their daily business in the market.  



Announcement 

1. Sylvia Kiteika will be travelling to Gizo next week to help out on CLO matters in Gizo Office.  

2. ISDT training will commence next week 2nd June.  

3. CLO to remind street cleaning groups on social distancing and to wear safety equipment at all times.  

4. Monday 1st June is a public Holiday (Whit Monday) 

5. From Finance dept; staff time sheets to be submitted in good time before pay day to avoid disappointment.  

Clean up in Gizo 

Street cleaning in Gizo is progressing well. Community members in Gizo 

praised those who do the clean-up for the job well done. Normally those who 

do the clean up get up early in the morning  and start cleaning up on the 

allocated zones.  Community groups who engage in street cleaning work for 

8hrs a day  (4 hours in the morning and 4 hours in the afternoon. 

Honiara staff Lud Miller is currently in Auki conducting CIMS training for Auki 

office. The training is mainly on the financial part of the system. Zinzi Ramofai 

from Auki office said the training is very helpful especially in entering correct 

information in the system. Similar training will be conducted in Noro in the 

coming weeks as well.  

CIMS training in AUki 

Milestone footbridge in Progress  Upgrading of Kolotoha road  

The construction of  footbridge at Milestone of East Honiara is progressing 

very well. Currently the community group mostly made of women are work-

ing tirelessly to complete the bridge in time. Once the bridge is completed it 

will help the surrounding community in accessing other side of the road 

easily.   

Recently the project upgraded the Kolotoha road. The road has  been in bad 

stage for quite a long time. With the upgrading of the road people living in the 

community are now smiling happily. Kolotoha road is located at Kakabona in 

the West side of Honiara.  


